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Monday 7 April 2020 [Day 12 of Lockdown]
COVID 19: Memo 17 to Growers

Any information or opinion expressed in this communication is presented in good faith but with the express condition that the Citrus Growers' Association accepts no liability whatsoever for any loss or damage resulting from the use thereof.
Dear Growers

Reports back from CGA personnel at the port is that fruit is being inspected at pre-clearance for Japan on the basis of DALRRD agreement with Japan MAFF. Container traffic of citrus is starting to increase as more packhouses come on steam. So far have no report of disruptions. Please advise of any challenges you may have.
TRANSPORT OF WORKERS: As growers start harvesting operations, and as packhouses come on stream there will be a greater movement of workers to these entities. Paul Hardman has collated information from AgBIZ, packhouses and growers in compiling guidelines for the movement of workers. This is attached. Please could you deal with this as a working document and advise if you have any problems with implementation, or additional measures that may assist. Please also note that the number of workers allowed in a vehicle is being discussed by government today – and therefore could be changed.
MARKETS: Paul Hardman has compiled a report (attached).
PORTS: Mitchell Brooke will continue to monitor operations at the ports. Transnet indicated a return to operations of a number of gangs and berths from today. Mitchell will monitor and advise on operational improvements.
Staff Cell numbers: Justin Chadwick 083 654 9591; Mitchell Brooke 082 892 9455; John Edmonds 083 232 3161; Paul Hardman 082 880 7933; Deon Joubert 083 675 3785; Robert Miller 084 510 5961; Gloria Weare 084 512 5578
Justin Chadwick



